District N-1



NEWSLETTER

District Governor Claude LeBlanc

June 2010



PEL



District Governor's Message



Fellow Lions,

As my year draw to a close I would like to

remind all clubs to please have there PU101 sent to incoming Governor George and also to next year CST Lion Norah.

I really enjoyed my experience as your district governor for the year of 2009-2010, I feel that we have a good district and without your support I would not been able to get the job done. The lions of dis-

trict N1 you are simply the best lions I have ever met. Please continue moving and growing forward.

I want to thank Lion Susan for the wonderful work she did on the bulletin this year. As Lions we were kept up to date by these wonderful bulletins.

I want to wish you all a wonderful summer and I look forward to seeing you all down the road.

God Bless and have a safe summer.



MOVE TO GROW

Yours in Lionism,

Claude LeBlanc. District Governor.



Inside this issue:

Cavalcade 2010 Report	2
Lions in Service	3
Lions Events	4
Comedy Corner	4
MD N Convention	5
Lion Ron Evans Bursary Report	6
Nashwaaksis Lions Awards	6
Cavalcade Pictures	7
Portage Grand Opening Pictures	7
Contact DG Claude	8
Important Dates	8

PU 101

Club Secretary's - Please get your PU101's filed immediately after your election of new officers for the 2010-2011 Lionistic year. This information should be sent, either mailed on the paper format or filed on – line, to LCI, with copies to CST Norah, VDGE George Mitton, and your sitting Zone Chair





Lions' Appreciation Day
The Canadian Diabetes Association

Camp Dia-Best Open House Sunday July 4, 2010 At 2:00 PM

cordially invites you to attend

at

Camp Rotary

Grand Lac, New Brunswick

Please RSVP to Matthew Lavigne by July 1, 2010

Phone: (506) 451-1633 or e-mail: Matthew.Lavigne@diabetes.ca

> Journée d'appréciation des Lions L'Association canadienne du diabète vous invite cordialement d'assister à la

Réception portes ouvertes du camp Dia-Best

Dimanche le 4 juillet, 2010 à 14:00h

au

Camp Rotary

Grand Lac, Nouveau Brunswick

Prière de répondre à Mathieu Lavigne au plus tard

le 1 juillet, 2010

Tél: (506) 451-1633 ou courriel: Matthew.Lavigne@diabetes.ca

THANK YOU ST. MARYS ENTERTAINMENT CENTRE

Wally Brooks from the St. Mary's Entertainment Centre presents a cheque to the Lion's Club from money raised at this year's Diabetes Bingo event. For the third year, St. Mary's Entertainment Centre has covered the costs and donated the

proceeds for this special night of Bingo to help children with type 1 Diabetes.

The cheque of \$7,108.00 was presented to the Canadian Diabetes Association at the Annual Lion's Cavalcade on May 30th in Sussex. Money raised at the Bingo and the Cavalcade supports the Canadian Diabetes Association's summer camp for children with type 1 diabetes and also funds world-class diabetes research.

Lion's Diabetes Cavalcade 2010 Host Club Sussex Lions Club



On the 29th May 2010 the Lion's of New Brunswick held our annual Diabetes Cavalcade in the lovely town of Sussex..The day proved to be very successful thanks to the Host Club and their Chairperson's Lions Elizabeth and Darrell Butcher. Although we did have a few minor problems they were all worked out by the time we held the parade.

I know we all enjoyed ourselves when we arrived back at the club where they held a silent auction and wonderful Pork BBQ supper, and yes it was a whole pig BBQ and man was it ever good, many thanks to the couple who did the cooking and serving to the Lions who stayed behind for the supper. It is just to bad more didn't stay because there was only about 50 of us who enjoyed that fabulous meal. I would like to see more of the clubs in the District come out and take part in this fabulous Fundraiser for the Camp Dia-Best and Diabetes Re-search. We only had a total of 14 Clubs attend for the parade, but we did have a total of 21 clubs who have sent in monies giving us a grand total to date of \$ 25,865.00, we may have a few more because they have been sent directly to the CST and they were made out wrong and the CST had to return them to the clubs to Check from the Fredericton and Area Lion's Club and the Saint Mary, s Entertainment Center for \$ 7,108.00. Many thanks go out to Mr Wally Brooks for allowing the Lion;s to hold this Bingo every year. To date that is all I can report on from the Cavalcade 2010.

Here are some friendly reminders.

On the 4thJuly 2 to 4pm there will be a Lions Appreciation day at the camp where you will have a chance to come see the children who attend and we will be having a BBQ in the later part of the afternoon, also during this time we will be making the presentation of the Check to the Diabetes Association

The next large Fundraiser that will be held for the Diabetes will be the annual Tag Day which will be held on the $13^{\rm th}$ Nov. 2010. If your club can participate in this will you please let me know if you require more of the tags so I can order them

Finally, I want to inform you club that the 2011 Cavalcade will be held in the town of McAdam and PDG Lion Jack Moffitt will be the Chairperson and Lion Frank Carroll will be his counterpart. The date will be the 28^{th} of May 2011

Just before I close I wish to announce that I have accepted the position of CDA NB for the coming year



LIONS IN SERVICE



"PAT ON THE BACK!!"

DISTRICT N-1 raised over \$6300 for our Project Dog Guide. Funds

were delivered to CC Rod Wright at the MDN Convention yesterday. We had a great weekend, lots of fun and fellowship, terrific entertainment and a speaker (PIP Brian Stevenson) who was fabulous! The East Royalty Lions Club cosponsored 18th Annual Car Show at the Charlottetown Mall on May 30th.

This annual event raised over \$3000

Lion Lester Fall project chairman and Lion Bernie Dowling taking in registration. Picture 2 is one of the entries









King Lion Lloyd Hetherington of the Nashwaaksis Lions Club (left end) and Queen Lionette Daphne Blair of the Nashwaaksis Lionettes (right end) present cheques for the Ron Evans Bursary supporting graduates from Portage Atlantic Youth Rehabilitation Centre in their post secondary education pursuits. Receiving the donation are Lion Ron Evans and District Chair Past District Governor Boyd Sangster.



Fredericton Area Dog Walk Carleton Park, Fredericton, NB May 30,2010

A special THANK YOU! to all the Lions ,friends ,family members and dogs who turned up on a chilly Sunday morning to raise funds for the Lions Foundation of Canada by taking part in the Purina Walk for Dog Guides. What a success! It was so nice to see approximately one hundred people on the green and all willing to take a part.

You have helped so much with providing a dog at no cost to someone in need. Whether they be vision or hearing impaired, special needs, seizure response or for autism, these trained dogs provide independence and freedom for many Canadians.

Thanks to Deputy Mayor Dan Keenan for his kind words and starting us off on our walk.

As always there are so many who helped out: United Rentals with the generator, The Kindness Club for their little dogs, Sharon and her students from Atlantic College of Therapeutic Massage, Rod Wright for the jell-bands and Fred Phillips for the breakfast supplies. We thank you all.

Last but definitely not least we thank all the citizens who sponsored a walker, with your donations we raised \$5203.60 and we are so pleased to have been a part of all this.

Zone Chairmans,

PDG Jan Phillips

Lion Polly Carr

June 2010 Page 3

NEWSLETTER June 2010



District Governor Organizational Meeting

Rexton Lions Center Sunday. August 15, 2010



Jeannine at 743-8757

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~

July 10, 2010

Teams of 4 or 5 players

Steak and lobster supper plus prizes

Cost -\$50 each

For more info call Gerald at 743-3279 or 743-5166, or



"50th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION"

The Parkdale/Sherwood Lion's Club will be celebrating their 50th anniversary on October 2, 2010, as part of the celebration a program booklet will be created. A portion of the booklet will be used for advertising to help offset the cost of the event. We are allowing space to list the names of lion clubs willing to support the celebration.

COST: \$25.00, please make the check payable to Parkdale/Sherwood Lions PO Box 504 Charlottetown PE C1A 7L1

WE appreciate the support of our fellow lions. Your names will remain in our booklet for many years. We will be forwarding information on the event in the near future. If you would like to discuss the event feel free to e-mail us at Parkdalesherwoodlions@pei.albn.com

(902)-569-3573 Lion Bill Murphy, Secretary Laughter is the best medicine

Comedy Corner.....

There was a little old lady named Evelyn, who every morning. stepped onto her front porch, raised her arms to the sky, and shouted: 'PRAISE THE LORD.'

One day an atheist named Chester moved into the house next door. He became irritated at Evelyn.

Every morning he'd step onto his front porch after her and yell:
'THERE IS NO LORD.'

Time passed with the two of them carrying on this way every day.

One morning, in the middle of winter, Evelyn stepped onto her front porch and shouted: 'PRAISE THE LORD' Please Lord, I have no food and I am starving. Provide for me, oh Lord.'

The next morning Evelyn stepped out onto her porch and there were two huge bags of groceries sitting there.

'PRAISE THE LORD.' Evelyn cried out. 'HE HAS PROVIDED GROCERIES FOR ME.'

Chester jumped out of the hedges and shouted: 'THERE IS NO LORD; I BOUGHT THOSE GROCERIES.'

Evelyn threw her arms into the air and shouted: 'PRAISE THE LORD. HE HAS PROVIDED ME WITH GROCERIES AND MADE THE DEVIL PAY FOR THEM.'



Multiple District N Annual Convention in Fredericton

























Presentations





Tail-Twister Singers

June 2010 Page 5

Ron Evans Bursary Fund Report

April 12, 2010

Value of Fund June 30, 2009	\$10,807.46
-----------------------------	-------------

Revenues: Anonymous Donation 75.00 Lions Club of Souris Inc 100.00 Rexton Lions Club 250.00 Burtts Corner Lions club 50.00 Riverview Lions club 2.500.00 Barkers Point Northside Lions club 100.00 Parkdale Sherwood Lions Club 200.00 Grand Washademoak Lions club 50.00 Interest earned on investments 116.66

Total Revenues 3,441.66

University of PEI—Stephanie Connell 1,000.00 **Expenditures**

Total Expenditures 1,000.00

Value of Fund at April 12, 2010 \$13,249.12

Additional Revenue:

Nashwaaksis Lions club 2.500.00 Nashwaaksis Lionettes 500.00 Quispamsis Islandview Lions Club 1,000.00 Nashwaaksis Lions 175.00

Total Additional Revenue 4,175.00

Value of Fund at June 27, 2010 \$17,424.12



THANK YOU LIONS! Your continued support for this fund will help to ensure we can help these youth continue their path to productive members of society. It is amazing how many of these youth return to Portage to help other youth. Keep up the good work

...... PDG Boyd Sangster, Chair





Lion Fred Johnson and Lion Brent Buchanan were presented with Melvin Jones Fellowships at Nashwaaksis Lions year end dinner.

Lions Gordon Green receives A Judge Brian Stevenson Fellow-

ship





old Emma Buchanan while her Dad Brent and Granddad Gordon received their awards. King Lion Lloyd presented Emma with a bouquet of flowers to say "Thank you" for her

Watching proudly, was 9 year

help.

Since a very young age (insert—Emma at age 4, peeling carrots) Emma has volunteered wherever and however she could help. This evening was no exception as she worked along with her grandparents to get tables ready and dinner set up. She is a beautiful young lady who truly knows the meaning of our motto "WE SERVE"



Cavalcade 2010 Sussex N.B.





















PORTAGE GRAND OPENING

After many months of fund raising and hard work, the "Making Miracles Happen" capital campaign successfully concluded on June 18, 2010 with the Grand Opening of the new facility including male and female dormitories. This new facility is one we all can be proud of and will aid in the rehabilitation of At Risk Youth. Over 100 Lions were in attendance. With moving presentations from the governmental partners, the centre was declared officially "Opened"









Lions Clubs International

District Governor Claude LeBlanc

174 Main Street Rexton, NB E4W 2B6 Phone: 506-523-4883

Phone: 555-555-5555 Fax: 555-555-5555

NEWSLETTER

WE SERVE

We are on the web www.lionsdistrictn1.ca



Multiple District N Visit your website www.lcimdn.org





Important Dates to Remember



June 28-July 2 93rd Annual Lions Clubs International Convention in Sydney, Australia

July 15 Lions Clubs Activity Reports Due

August 15 DGO Meeting, Rexton NB

"Helping to Serve"

PORTAGE RECOGNITION PLAQUE



It has been my pleasure to bring this Newsletter to you over the past year. I want to thank all the Lions who have sent me articles and pictures. Without you submissions we would have a very small Newsletter. Please continue to send you information to me. I have agreed to do the Newsletter for DGE George as well. Thank you to DG Claude and CST Norah for all their information. Have a happy and safe summer.

......From the Editor Lion Susan

sangster@nbnet.nb.ca

